
SUMMARY IN ENGLISH 

The purpose of the flight was to carry out reindeer herding for a Sami village in the Tärnaby 

area. The mission was carried out by a pilot together with a mission specialist who was a 

reindeer owner from the Sami village. 

The flight was conducted in the western parts of the area and it turned out that the reindeer were 

further away, and further west, than expected. This led to the flight continuing about 15 km into 

Norway. The pilot decided to land to contact the operator's flight manager in order to clarify 

the conditions for flying in Norway. A turning area at the end of a forest road was identified as 

a suitable landing site and the pilot relied on the assessment he did from a high altitude. The 

approach along the forest road towards the turning area meant that there were backlight 

conditions during the landing. Just before the turning area, there was a telephone line crossing 

the road. When the pilot discovered the line, he made an evasive maneuver. Nevertheless, the 

rear end of the helicopter hit the line and was damaged. The pilot then landed immediately. The 

reduced response for maneuvering resulted in a hard landing, resulting in further damage to the 

helicopter. 

The cause of the accident was that the assessment of the chosen landing site, which was 

previously unknown to the pilot, was not carried out sufficiently. As a result, a telephone line 

next to the selected landing site was not detected in time for a collision with the line to be 

avoided. 

A contributing factor to the accident was that the telephone line was not detected because the 

approach was carried out in backlight conditions and the pylons were hidden among the 

surrounding trees. 

Another contributing factor to the accident was that the mission led to the flight continuing into 

Norwegian territory and that uncertainty about the conditions for flying there accelerated the 

landing procedure. 

Safety recommendations 

None. 


